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The Council of the City of New York

Finance Division

Haeda Mihaltses, Director

Fiscal Impact Statement
Intro. No: 
821-A

Committee:
Consumer Affairs

Title:

A Local Law to Amend the Administrative Code of the City of New York, in Relation to fees collected by tow operators who remove vehicles under the DARP and ROTOW programs.



Sponsor:
Koslowitz, Spigner, Carrion, Dear, Henry, Marshall and Nelson; also Linares.

Summary of Legislation:  The proposed local law would amend Sections 20-509, 20-518 and 20-519 of the New York City Consumer Affairs Code (Title 20 of the Administrative Code).  The proposed local law would increase the maximum fees that tow truck companies are allowed to charge for towing vehicles under two programs administered by the Department of Consumer Affairs (DCA):  1) the Direct Accident Response Program (DARP) and 2) the Rotation Tow Program (ROTOW).  The DARP program covers vehicles that have been in an accident and which cannot be safely driven under their own power.  The ROTOW program covers vehicles that are suspected of being stolen or abandoned.  Under both programs, the Police Department uses towing company lists compiled by DCA to contact a participating company to tow the vehicle.  For the DARP program, the proposed law would increase the maximum towing fee from $65 to either $80 or $125 depending on the weight of the vehicle.  For the ROTOW program, the maximum towing fee would increase from $50 to either $70 or $125 depending on the weight of the vehicle.  The proposed law would also increase the maximum fees that towing companies could charge for vehicle storage and for mileage.

Effective Date:
This law would take effect ninety days after being enacted.

Fiscal Year In Which Full Fiscal Impact Anticipated:
N/A

Fiscal Impact Statement:

Effective FY02
FY Succeeding 

Effective FY03
Full Fiscal 

Impact FY03

Revenues (+)
$0
$0
$0

Expenditures (-)
$0
$0
$0

Net
$0
$0
$0

Impact on Revenues:  There would be no impact on revenues resulting from the enactment of this legislation.

Impact on Expenditures:  There would be no impact on expenditures resulting from the enactment of this legislation.

Source of Funds To Cover Estimated Costs:  N/A

Source of Information:
Office of Management and Budget

Estimate Prepared By:
Stephen Solomon, Legislative Financial Analyst


Staci Emanuel, Assistant Director


City Council Finance Division

Date Submitted to Council:
October 12, 2000

FIS History:
To be considered by the Committee on November 26, 2001
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